Ottawa Confederation Building, Room 682 Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 613-996-4630 Fax: 613-996-7132



Yvonne Jones MP

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

> 10:45 AM NOV 2 0 2013

> > ST. JOHN'S, NL

November 7, 2013

P.O. Box 21040 St. John's, Newfoundland Canada A1A 5B2

Dear Board Commissioners of Newfoundland and Labrador's Public Utilities,

As preparations continue to be finalized for the upcoming public hearings, I would encourage the board to consider part of the hearings to take place in multiple locations throughout Labrador.

In my experiences with public consultations and public hearings, I found it much more worthwhile to have the sessions in or near the affected communities. This shows an open and transparent process is taking place and will also give the people living closest to the affected area, an opportunity to witness or hear first-hand what is taking place during the hearings.

I understand that this may cause some inconvenience for travel and scheduling, however I would like to remind the board, the General Rate Application made by NL Hydro is affecting the people of Labrador much more significantly than citizens of the island portion of the province.

Thank you for taking my request into consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvonne Jones, MP

Labrador

